Rural Water District No. 6, Franklin County
PO Box 106
Rantoul KS 66079
785-878-3388

Minutes from the June 30, 2025 Meeting
Meeting called to order by Chairman Joe Sutton at 5:00 pm
Board Members present: Joe & Karen Sutton, Ed Schulz, & Robert Wilson
Staff present: Rick, Sean, & Jeanette
Visitors: Jim Pickett and Ray Samuel

Robert Wilson read the minutes from the May 27, 2025 Meeting. On a motion by Karen Sutton and second
by Ed Schulz, the minutes were approved as read.

Jeanette reviewed the financial report.

Rick reviewed the list of bills to be paid. Robert Wilson made a motion to pay the bills, Karen Sutton seconded
the motion, motion carried.

Jeanette reviewed the delinquent list that included #683, 710, 749, 824, & 1023
Account #683 paid $200 6/30 and ask for an extension until July 7, 2025 to pay the balance, Board approved.

Jeanette then shared with the Board that account #511 had a leak in June resulting in a bill of $408.65, they ask
if they could pay $200 in July then $100 each month plus their current bill until paid in full, Board approved.

Account #1125 had spoke with Rick regarding their bill, they had paid $20 on June 30" but would like an
extension to pay the balance, Board agreed it needs to be paid by the 15 of July.

Jeanette visited again with the Board regarding the Nexbillpay program, she had reached out to Kim Barnes
with Anderson County CRWD #1, she is extremely happy with the program. Karen Sutton made a motion move
forward with the program, Ed Schulz seconded the motion, motion carried.

Rick visited with the Board about the maintenance program for the generators, everyone thought we had
agreed when we purchased the generators, we would include the maintenance program. Jeanette and Rick will
do some more checking and discuss next month.

Rick also informed the Board that Trenton Morris with Miami #2 had been by to further discuss the possibility
of an interconnect with them, they are going to start working on getting a quote as to what it will cost and will
keep us updated if it something we would want to pursue.

Jeanette then asked the Board if it would be ok to reach out to #203 to see about contracting with him to work
under his license, Rick had mentioned that he has Class III certification, Board agreed, Jeanette will get in
contact with him.



Rick informed the Board he will be having Carpal tunnel surgery on the 11t for one hand then again on the
25 for the other.

Ed Schulz made a motion to adjourn, 2" by Karen Sutton, meeting adjourn 6:07 pm

Next regular meeting Monday July 28, 2025 5 pm
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